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Hall location: 1172 County Rd. 20 (519)733-5282   
Oct 1st Bottle Drive for Special Olympics, Entire 

  Month 

Oct 4th Leamington Area Right to Life Walkathon 

  in Woodslee 

Oct 4th #2110 Amherstburg Members Banquet 

Oct 5th Life Chain Corner Main and Division 230-

  330pm 

Oct 11th Oktoberfest - Lakeside Pavilion 

Oct 14th General Meeting 7pm Fellowship meal 530pm 

Oct 18th Migration Parade 

Oct 25th #5350 Harrow Members Banquet 

Oct 28th Columbus Center/Exec. Meeting 6:15pm 

Nov 1st Members Banquet Lakeside Pavilon 

Nov 10th  Squires Meeting 6pm Church Basement 

Nov 8th St Anthony Banquet 13797, Lebenese Hall 

Nov 11th Remeberance Day  11am 

Nov 11th Fellowship meal before meeting 530-630pm 

Nov 11th General Meeting 7pm  

Nov 15th  St Michael Banquet 4501, Lebanese Hall 

Nov 15th  LWDA Meeting 

Email:  kingsvillecouncil8233@gmail.com 

http://www.council8233.dol.ca/council8233.htm  

Pope Francis’s Intentions:  
 Peace. That the Lord may grant peace to those 

parts of the world most battered by war 
and violence. 

 World Mission Day.  That World 
Mission Day may rekindle in every 
believer zeal for carrying the Gospel 

Dick Jones  

Robert Pigeon  

Ron Schmidt  

John Pisani  

Ed Price   

Cory McGuire  

Kim Lewis  

 David Wolfe  

Rick Terron   

Rick Janisse  

Glen Copper   

Rene Everaert  

  Financial Secretary: Brothers: The returns from 

the Fry Hut have been a good amount for the 2 days in Sep tem-

ber. The pasta dinner & 4th degree dinner also have been com-

pleted for this year. Thanks to those who have helped!      

Fraternally, Bob Phaneuf    

 P.O. Box 401•  Kingsville, ON.   N9Y 1G1 
    

2014 EXECUTIVE  
CHAPLAIN                      Fr. Rick Janisse        
GRAND KNIGHT     Curtis Scott 
DEP. G. KNIGHT     Ted Rocheleau 
CHANCELLOR        Marshall Heaton 
RECORDER           Ernie Demarse 
FIN. SECR.                   Bob Phaneuf 
TREASURER         Tony Wyard 
LECTURER            Stan Balakowski  
ADVOCATE             George Stewart 
WARDEN                 Rick Terron 
INSIDE G.                Ken Bachmeier   
OUTSIDE G.            Wilfred Kobelsky 
TRUSTEES     (3)  Steve Benson 
                            (2)  Glen Cooper  
                             (1) Art Brunet 
 
CENTRE EXECUTIVE  
PRESIDENT             Neil Sunderland 
VICEPRESIDENT/      
SECRETARY            Glen Cooper 
TREASURER         John Warmenhoven 
DIRECTORS          Curtis Scott,  Art Brunet, 
Steve Benson, Ted Rocheleau, Marshall Heaton 
 
Committee Chairmen/Directors  
Program Director   Vacant 
Church Director   Wilf Kobelsky 
Vocations Chairman    Deacon Dennis  
     Kosokowsky 
Community Director  Greg Coulter 
Pro Life Couple        Andrzej  & Margaret  
     Jezierski 
Health Service    Ray Marentette 
Council Director   Anthony Wyard 
Public Relations   Greg Coulter 
Family Director   Richard Laporte 
Youth/Squires Director  Greg Coulter 
Membership Director  John Humenny 
Recruitment Chair            Bob Phaneuf  
Retention Chairman   Curtis Scott 
Insurance Promotion  Steve Benson 

http://www.bedfordma.gov/sites/bedfordma/files/autumn20leaf.jpg
mailto:kingsvillecouncil8233@gmail.com
http://www.council8233.dol.ca/council8233.htm


 

“We cannot live as Christians apart from the Rock that is Christ.” ~ Pope Francis                             

 Chaplain Report   
Dear Brother Knights and families: 

The summer days have come to an 

end. Nightfall is upon us earlier 

each day and the air is getting 

cooler. We glory in the occasional 

days when the temperatures remind us of the warm 

summer days we had. Now, we see the fields being 

emptied of their crops and the leaves of the trees 

turning their brilliant and breathtaking colours. God 

has blessed us with another wonderful summer 

season and we now begin the journey into the next 

phase, the fall. 

We have much for which to be thankful. The 

produce that we see on display at our roadside fruit 

and vegetable stands is a reminder of the words we 

pray in the Lord’s prayer and before our meals: “give 

us this day our daily bread” and “ bless us O Lord and 

these thy gifts.”  

May these upcoming weeks of October be a reminder 

of the Lord’s goodness to us and how we can express 

our appreciation by sharing what we have with each 

other, especially those less fortunate than ourselves.  

Will you please consider assisting our St. Vincent de 

Paul Society by bringing your non-perishable food 

items to the church and placing them in our sanctuary. 

Please know that your financial donations are 

gratefully accepted as well and go a long way in 

assisting the members of the Society in purchasing 

items that are often not donated but needed to assist 

families in need.  

We have been given much and much will be expected 

of us. Let us pray and respect one another from the 

moment of conception to natural death. May our 

thoughts and words be followed by our actions. 

Consider showing your support by your attendance at 

Life Chain and 40 Days for Life. 

May God bless you and your families, Father Rick 

Chancellor Updates  

Dear Brother Knights, This 

month has gone by so fast. As 

usual I have procrasti-nated in 

writing my report until the 

eleventh hour...I’m actually at 

the pool right now watching Henry’s 

swimming lessons. Did you see who I 

meet two weeks ago at St-Michel School in Leamington?  

Our parish has been very visible in the last week or so. I 

have seen our 40 Days for Life team in place at 

Leamington Hospital. If you are driving past the hospital 

give them a honk-and-wave to show your support; for that 

matter if you’ve got some time to spare consider parking 

your car and joining them. The Coats for Kids pasta dinner 

was awesome!  The Knights of the Kitchen let me play chef 

and I got to make this garlic-butter-parmesan cheese-

noodle-awesomeness, then I got to dry dishes (not as 

exciting but necessary). It was a lot of fun. Thank you to all 

of our Brothers (and their baking wives) who made this 

great meal and fundraiser possible. 

The Squires have recently been out to the Greenhill 

Cemetery. For several years now the Squires have cleaned 

the head stones at the cemetery in preparation of our 

annual ‘memorial grave side service’ which this year takes 

place on Sunday, September 28th. This is a wonderful 

service that the Squires are providing for the families of our 

deceased members; with our aging society I see more and 

more overgrown headstones, and for the boys to clean 

them is a great act kindness. 

It is that time of year again – time for our amazing 

Oktoberfest event. Did you see our great banner near the 

high school? Have you bought your tickets? Are you 

planning on coming?  Cont next page 

Eucharistic Adoration  
To spend 5 minutes to 1 hour in the real  presence of Je-

sus… Try  to make it happen for yourself and you will re-

ceive extra Grace… pray the rosary while there 

and the one who is “full of grace” will also in-

tercede and take your prayers to her Son, Je-

sus. Every 2nd Wednesday of the month 3-

6:45pm, Fr. Doll Room. 

http://wp.dol.ca/webportal/diocese/calledtoserver/1/8
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Grand Knight’s 
Words of Wisdom: 
Brothers 

  As we head into fall it is now banquet 

and festival season for our area, we have 

the district member’s banquets coming up over October and 

November. I encourage you to attend another council’s 

member’s banquet. This is a great way to see other councils 

and how each of us puts on a member’s banquet a little dif-

ferent then the next. Anyone who is interested in the upcom-

ing banquets please contact me as I do have some tickets 

available. Check the bulleting Calendar for dates. 

 We will be combining recruitment with our events to at-

tempt to recruit new members that we may not get a chance 

to see in church. Please support our events as your presence 

may help to recruit one new member. 

 I want to the Br. Bill Orawski and his team along with the 

volunteers from our clustered parish for hosting a great par-

ish picnic. We could not of put an order in for a more per-

fect day, Michele and I had a great time watching the kids 

and sitting and talking with friends along with meeting some 

new ones.  

Sept 14
th
 Father Rick allowed me time before Mass to speak 

about the Knights of Columbus. We had membership infor-

mation cards available in the pews as well as coffee and 

snacks after mass in the basement. I am please to say we re-

cruited two potential new members and one transfer from 

another council. This is part of our commitment to Recruit, 

Retain, and return members. 

Michele and I had a great time at this year coats for kids pas-

ta dinner, it was very well attended. I want to commend Paul 

Johnson on the great job his team does to put this event on. 

For those who attended the event they may of noticed we had 

set out some recruitment information and posters on what we 

do. This is part of our commitment to Recruit, Retain, and 

return members. 

There will be a catholic Men’s Conference on Oct. 18
th
 in 

Essex. Please click the link for information. http://

riseupmensconference.webs.com/. 

Remember to start saving you liquor beer and 

wine bottles for our special Olympic bottle drive 

starting Oct 1
st
, we will set up drop off point and 

be glad to come pick them up at your house, 

watch for more information. Have a Great Month, 

Fraternally 

Grand Knight Council #8233 519-800-4796 

Deputy Grand Knight’s  
Report         

Hello Brother Knights and Wives, 

It disappoints me to say that we did not find 

a Chairman for this year’s door to door 

campaign in the month of September for the Arthritis So-

ciety that Brother Knight Andy Repko devoted so much 

time too. 

Just around the corner, we will be receiving our State Raf-

fle Tickets. Last year, we did not have a sellout. In fact, 

our Grand Knight Curtis couldn’t even find a Knight take 

this on as chairman until I took it on 3 months later in 

January. Brothers, this event is a great way to get your feet 

wet, meeting new people and new Knights.  Don’t be shy 

or afraid of failing! I’ll make sure you are given everything 

you need, what works and what didn’t work and a com-

plete members list. Brothers, we have to step up and start 

Chancellor Updates cont.: Just think…if you are hosting a 

crowd this Thanksgiving Weekend what a better way not to 

have to cook or cleanup – you buy the ticket and we do all 

the work. Oktoberfest really is a fun family event and one 

that I hope you will consider sharing with your family and 

friends this year. We’ll be making a kids area again so please 

bring the kids! 

Our executive would like to ask that you 

keep the following Members of our 

Council as well as their Extended Fami-

lies in your prayers. Brother Knights -

  Jean Paul (T.P.) Thibert , Danny Nel-

son, Joe Porto, Paul Bering, Ron Royal, 

Ed Cuschieri, Ron Vermeulen, George 

Leroux, John Havlek, John Popelas, Wayne Gow, Bill 

Strong, Paul Gignac, and John Humenny. 

If we could also keep in our Prayers those of our extended 

Families, Helene Dietrich sister of Brother Tony Thoman, 

Debbie Everaert wife of Rene, Len and Cecile Janisse, par-

ents of Father Rick Janisse; William Pollitte, Son of Brad 

and Rebecca Pollitte; Janet Cuschieri, and Brother Ed Cus-

chieri; Joe Penderia; Sam Rocheleau, Daughter of Brother 

Ted Rocheleau; Diane Orawski, wife of Brother Dan 

Orawski; Mary Wyard wife of Brother Tony Wyard; 

Michelle Morin, wife of Brother Reg Morin; Audrey Strong, 

wife of Brother Bill Strong; Megan Balakowski, Grand-

daughter of Brother Stan Balakowski, George Rebkowec 

father of Brother Anthony Rebkowec, and and Ted 

Bachmire. And could we pray for the reprise of the soul of 

Marilyn Rivest sister of Brother Wilfred Kobelski. 

Please remember that this listing would not be possible if it 

were not for the calls and emails of members and friends 

like you – please freely send your prayer requests and special 

updates. You may contact me at any time via email 

at workpress@yahoo.com or via telephone at 519-322-0548.  

Don’t forget to buy your Oktoberfest tickets!!! 

Yours humbly, Marshall Heaton 

http://www.opheaprograms.net/playsport/en/images/ontarioOlympics.jpg
mailto:workpress@yahoo.com
tel:519-322-0548
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District Deputy’s Report         
Congratulations are in order to each 

Council in District 21 for their in-

volvement and leadership to host pas-

ta dinners for the 4TH annual region-

al NEW Coats for Kids pasta dinner 

fundraiser. 

There are many degrees scheduled in 

the next 3 months, please see you Grand Knight for 

full details, especially any knights that need to com-

plete their journey to full knighthood. The lessons 

taught at our degrees are yours to cherish because they 

will have an impact on you as a Catholic gentleman. 

The list of degrees include: 

Oct 5TH – 1ST & 2ND degree 

Oct 19TH - 1ST & 2ND degree 

Oct 26TH – 3RD degree 

Nov 26TH – 1ST degree in Kingsville (new District 21 

first degree team) 

Dec 21ST – 1ST & 2ND degree 

I encourage all brother Knights to return to the regular 

routine of attending degrees to support all the new 

members that join our Order in our District or region. 

It is very important that we show our newest Knights 

that we are truly interested in welcoming them into our 

Council and into the Order. It has so much more im-

pact and effect when there is a large group of Knights 

witnessing degrees and helping the degree team leave a 

good impression on our newest members. If you have-

n’t been to a degree in many years or since your own, 

it’s time to experience our degrees which have all 

changed in recent years, just remember to bring your 

current membership card for en-

trance. 

Remember, we are the charity that 

evangelizes; it’s our mission and our 

way of life! 

Vivat Jesus. 

David Gelinas, DD (519)  733-5359   

david4kcknights@hotmail.com 

DGKs Report cont.:  getting involved. We can’t wait anymore 

to see who will step up..YOU, my Brother Knight, have to 

step up. 

The Bottle Drive is ON! All proceeds will be going to Special 

Olympics. Chairmen are Wilfred Kobelsky and Curtis Scott. 

If you have no bottles to donate, a pocket full of change is 

good too. Please help them if you can. 

The 40 Days of Life continues until November 2
nd
. Thanks 

Andrew for your insight in last month’s bulletin under the 

Prolife News Report about the ALS ice bucket challenge. 

October 5
th
 has our 1

st
 Knights Offering; Soup and Sandwich 

Lunch after the 11am Mass. The 1
st
 Sunday of every month 

until March 7th, we will feature something different. Come 

out and see what we have to offer. Please offer your services 

in helping out some way or another. 

Oktoberfest will be on Saturday the 11
th
 with Tom Boutros 

and Marshall Heaton chairing this event. Please offer you 

help when called upon. Better yet, call them to see if they 

need help. Tom 733 5209 and Marshall 322 0548. 

October 18 is the Migration Parade which starts at 10:30 at 

Queen and Main. http://www.migrationfestival.ca/parade.htm 

October 25
th
 has our Fry Hut in full swing at Heritage Village 

for the Murder Mystery. Call John Warmenhoven if you can 

help 733 3190. 

November 1
st
 is our Annual Knights Banquet. Expect a 

phone call from one of our Executives and please try to at-

tend. 

November 11
th
 is our General Meeting. Great pre meeting 

social with cards, meal and meeting the guys. Be there for 5 

and the meal starts at 5:30. General meeting starts at 7 sharp. 

Deputy Grand Knight  

Ted Rocheleau sweetmembakery@aol.com 

Membership Banquet - Nov 1st 

Our annual Columbian Day Banquet and Awards Dinner is 

coming up soon. It will take place on November 1st at the Lake 

side Pavilion; doors open at 6pm, dinner served at 7pm. Awards 

to follow. There is a slight  price increase of the tickets this year: 

$20 per person and a Family Rate with 2 or more. The meal will 

be catered from Vernon's tap & Grill once again. 

The Council will activate a phone tree to ensure all members 

receive a call or you can call me: 519-733-9384    

Banquet Chairman Steve Benson 

 

http://www.migrationfestival.ca/parade.htm
tel:519-733-9384
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Squires News  Mr. Hippopotamus, Mr. Crocodile 

and tiny papa Mosquito were talking animatedly of how 

good their children were with all the inhabitants of the 

swamp. The spoke so well of them that several passers-

by wanted to see their children's good deeds. So, the 

next day, Hippopotamini, Croco-Dale and Mosquite-Joe 

set about showing everyone how good they could be. 

Little Hippomini decided to bring water to all the sick 

animals in the area who were injured or hadn't enough 

strength to go down to the lake to drink. To many his 

gesture was wonderful, because that year had been 

very dry, and they were so far from the lake that they 

thought they would not survive until the next rains. For 

its part, the little Croco-Dale spent the whole day 

watching from the shore and acting as a lifeguard, pre-

venting a whole bunch of lost animals from drowning, 

and they were sincerely grateful and surprised to have 

been saved by a crocodile. Everyone congratulated 

Hippopotamini and Croco-Dale, and wondered what 

the little mosquito could do that would be comparable 

with such wonderful deeds. 

Mosquite-Joe thought he wouldn't be able to match his 

much bigger friends. But rather than give up, he spent 

the day talking to one and all, visiting friends here and 

there, and he turned up that night with an army of ani-

mals made up of monkeys, ants, lions, elephants, 

snakes, buffalo, scorpions, giraffes ... and their aim was 

to spend a whole day improving life around the 

lake.  And they did. 

While the first 2, little hippo and little crocodile did 

some great things, what I want to point out is that lead-

ership is more than doing great things and getting a pat 

on the back because of your accomplishments.  What 

I would encourage my readers to focus on is the ac-

tions of the small and inadequate Mosquito Joe.  If 

you put yourself in his itty bitty shoes, you would see 

that he knew he could not do what the others did;  But 

he did not give up so how was he able to get all the 

other animals to help him?  How did he gather the 

masses to do 

such 

good?  This is 

leadership… 

being a part of 

a team.  In the 

end, it wasn’t 

that mosquito 

Joe got praise 

and applause; 

but that the 

whole jungle was re-energized and empowered.  This 

is leadership we seek to teach in Constable John At-

kinson Circle 5147.  

 

Squire’s schedule for October is as follows:  

Oct. 6  Squires regular meeting and parent’s meeting  

6-8pm (moved due to Thanksgiving the following week) 

Oct. 11 Oktoberfest (2nd Saturday)                                        

Oct. 12 Life Chain, 2:30-3:30pm (2nd Sunday)                                  

Oct. 18 Migration Parade (float?) (3rd Saturday)  

  with the Knights 

Oct. 22 Harrow Halloween Party concessions                                                                                           

Oct. 25 tentative Family Fishing Derby                                                  

Oct. 27 Executive meeting 

Nov 1 KC Member’s Night 

Nov. 2 Squires Mass       

Nov. 10 Squires regular meeting times to be determined at 

  parent’s meeting  

 

As of this writing, we had yet to complete the cemetery clean-

up.  I expect it will be successful and fun as we have added a 

BBQ and fun day at Colasanti’s to the program this year.  

Congratulations to our award winners for this past 

year!  Dominik Jezierski was Most Determined Squire. Caleb 

Coulter was selected as Good Samaritan Squire.  Liam Coul-

ter, Stephen Bosse and Logan Cardoso were selected for our 

recruitment award winners.  Spencer Rebkowec won Good 

Shepherd for his exceptional Leadership skills.  AND 

Squire of the Year went to Gideon Spevak, grandson of our 

own Ken Bachmeier.  And lastly, Congratulations to Circle 

5147 for winning the Corp d'Elite Award this year from Su-

preme.  We were one of only 3 circles in all of Ontario to win 

this award!  

Thanks for your support!  

Fraternally, Greg Coulter, Chief Counselor for Constable 

John Atkinson Circle 5147 
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PROLIFE NEWS by Andrew J. Jezierski 

40 days for life - September 24th to November 2nd 
Dear Brother Knights - your support for  this largest prolife effort is vital. In the next few 

weeks we will be extending a personal invitation to all of you to get involved.  

Please contact Helen Lewis (wife of Brother Kim Lewis) at  519 816 0402 or Andrew at  

519 322 6229 for any info. To sign-up for a vigil hourly slot: http://www.40daysforlife/

leamington. Please support us through your prayer & fasting and sharing info with your 

family & friends. Our State Deputy - Joe Salini writes:  "Some of the programs and ideas 
will enable you to develop a balanced calendar of social, fundraising and charitable 
events that will strengthen your Council, and provide purpose for its membership.  
It is, however, with Pro Life that our order stands taller, make our degrees more meaningful and where our actions speak louder 
than words. (…) work with your council to bring the message of Pro Life to our membership and your parish. I encourage each 
council to try to support the March for Life in Ottawa, support Pro Life Masses, participate in Life Chains, or to have them and 
above all pray for the end of abortion as a council and as a family. " http://ontariokofc.ca/Images/Pro_Life_December_2011.pdf 
 

Leamington Area RTL Walkahon - Oct 4th 
Registration 9:30 am at St,John’s Hall, 1782 Oriole Park Drive (West Belle River Rd) in Woodslee 

 

Life Chain – Oct 5th 2:30—3:30 PM 
 

4o DFL goal is to stop abortion from happening by directly influencing people taking 

part in abortion—that why we do it at locations where abortion are being committed. The 

goal of annual Life Chain is to bring awareness of this inhumanity to our own 

community—that is why we meet at the corner of Main 

& Division in Kingsville.  

Right to Life Dinner - Oct 24th 
Brother Knights you are invited to the annual Windsor Essex Right To Life 

Dinner that will take place on Oct. 24th at St. Francis Church, 1701 Turner 

Rd, Windsor, Coctails at 6pm, Dinner at 7pm. Tickets $35. Dinner, Silent 

Auction, Raffle. Guest Speaker: Alex Schadenberg, Executive Director at 

Euthanasia Prevention Coalition. 

Judicial Barbarism  
We just witnessed the results of Canadian Supreme Court judicial barbarism in practice in Ontario Court. In 2013 SC 

held that the ban on concealing babies that died before birth only applies to stillbirths, not misacrriages or abortions. As 

a result Justice Skarica of Ontario court felt that he had no choice but uphold the law as set out by SC and acquit a 

former stripper of charges of concealing body of her baby (left in a plastic bag on a balcony) that she most probably 

aborted or killed after premature birth at 36th week of pregnancy (3 weeks before a due date). Toronto Star reported 

that “while the judge said he founded that conclusion “deeply disturbing” and “disgusting at any moral level” he 

conceded that he was “bound by the law as the Supreme Court of Canada interprets it.” 

http://www.vigilcalendar.com/leamington
http://www.vigilcalendar.com/leamington
http://ontariokofc.ca/Images/Pro_Life_December_2011.pdf
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Think You are too old for coverage? 

Maybe not. 

You are never too young or too old to consider purchasing life insurance. If you have a 

financial need for coverage, or will in the future, a permanent life insurance policy can 

be just the thing you need. 

When you are young and presumably healthy, coverage will be very inexpensive when 

compared to purchasing the same policies when you are older. 

If you’ve put off purchasing coverage, or you realize that you may need additional insur-

ance, the Order may still be able to help you, even if other companies cannot. In fact, 

in 2012, the issue age of our permanent life insurance products was extended to age 80. 

Naturally, your health, and whether or not you smoke, will be taken into consideration, 

so underwriting standards for risk and age apply. 

This change came in response to a question I’ve heard before: “My wife and I are almost 80, do the Knights 

offer anything to take care of our final expenses?” And it can also help the members who thought they were 

“too old” to attain our coverage. 

With more members taking the steps to pre-arrange funerals, a small life insurance policy is the perfect way to 

cover the costs. Life insurance can offer a way to pay significantly less for a funeral then by pre-paying with a 

funeral home. 

This extension of our coverage ages allows me to help members I couldn’t help before. I look forward to dis-

cussing coverage with you. 

Matthew Merrett FIC Field Agent  

Mobile:  519--Ȥ562--Ȥ7024  

Email: matthew.merrett@kofc.org 

Spiritual activity for the council.. same weekend as the Migration Parade. 
The 6th Annual Catholic Men’s Conference is fast approaching!  
 

 

Speakers – Al Kresta and Fr. Patrick Beneteau 
Worship Leader – Conor George  

Saturday Oct. 18th, 2014 – 8:30am-4:00pm 
Holy Name of Jesus Church (146 Talbot St. S., Essex, Ont.) 

For further info. call Chris at (519)776-5157 

$30-MEN, $20-STUDENTS 
SEE WEBSITE for details : http://riseupmensconference.webs.com/ 

CAST YOUR NETS 

Parish Picnic September 2014 

tel:%28519%29776-5157
http://riseupmensconference.webs.com/

